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LEGISLATIVE HISTORY 
 
Fiscal Policy and Government Operations       Date:  November 12, 1991 
  Committee Report 
 

Committee Vote:  Hold in Committee, 3-2 (In favor: Council Members 
MacKinnon, Castaldi and Fletcher; Opposed: Council 
Members Bell and Mills) 

 
This bill will include a $15 fee to be charged for the issuance of a 
new certificate in the new name for the remainder of the registration 
year. 
 
Ed Smallwood, Taxicab Board, stated in a memo that the Taxicab Board 
has not reviewed this legislation. 
 
Council Member Mills stated that the Department of Environmental 
Resources has steadfastly opposed this legislation. 



 
Jim Osborne, DER, said that DER does not want to see "transferability" 
unregulated.  Also, they have included "transferability" in their 
rewrite of Subtitle 20 which should come before the Council during the 
next session. 

 
The Committee agreed to hold this legislation until January 15, 1992, 
thereby allowing DER the opportunity to submit legislation to the 
Council which will include the revision of Subtitle 20. 
 
The Legislative Officer has reviewed this legislation and finds it to 
be in proper legislative form. 
 
There should not be any negative fiscal impact on the County as a 
result of adopting CB-112-1991. 
 
BACKGROUND INFORMATION/FISCAL IMPACT 
(Includes reason for proposal, as well as any unique statutory 
requirements) 
 
The proposed legislation would allow a certificate holder for a vehicle 
properly registered to transfer the certificate to a partnership, 
company, corporation or other organization in which the certificate 
holder is an owner.  A fee of $15.00 would be charged for the issuance 
of a new certificate in the new name for the remainder of the 
registration year. 
 
 


